
NOTICE TO THE BAR 

Civil Arbitration Program - Continued Training for Arbitrators 
Admitted to the Court Roster of Arbitrators in 2017 

Civil arbitrators must complete initial training as a condition of admission to the 

court roster of arbitrators and after that initial training must complete continuing training 

in order to stay on the roster (R. 1 :40-12(c)). Specifically, to remain eligible for 

continued inclusion on the roster, arbitrators must complete two hours of training after 

the first two years, and two additional hours of training during each subsequent four­

year period. 

This notice is a reminder that those arbitrators who were admitted to the civil 

arbitrator roster in 2017 are required to take a retraining course in 2019. The local 

arbitration selection committees in each vicinage will be conducting those 

trainings. Information regarding the available training sessions will be posted on the 

Judiciary's Civil Arbitration Program webpage at http://njcourts.gov/courts/civil/arbipoli.html. 

Questions regarding this Notice, about the roster of arbitrators, or about the 

arbitration program itself may be directed to Melissa A. Czartoryski, Chief of Civil Court 

Programs, Administrative Office of the Courts, Hughes Justice Complex, P.O. Box 981, 

Trenton, NJ 08625; telephone (609) 815-2900 ext. 54900; email: 

Melissa.Czartoryski@njcourts.gov. 

Hon. Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D. 

Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 

Dated: May 10, 2019 


